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Status Report and Recommendations:

The workgroup continues to work on the Allocation Strategy and Cost Estimates.  A draft
strategy was finalized at the May 2 meeting.  It was agreed to begin a 45 day comment
period once the spreadsheet with the final loadings estimate is completed and the cost
analysis is finished.  The strategy with associated spreadsheets would be posted on the
DEP Website, with a news release.  The Pennsylvania Municipal Authorities Association
would e-mail all the significant dischargers on the list, describing the strategy and the 45-
day comment period.  Workgroup members are also responsible for sharing the strategy
with their constituents and soliciting comments from them.  The possibility of one or
more outreach meetings was also discussed.  The scheduling of this meeting(s) was left
as an issue to be raised with the Chesapeake Bay Tributary Strategy Steering Committee.

Loadings to the Bay with projected reductions as a result of implementation of the
Allocation Strategy are finalized.  An analysis of the proposed three-phase strategy shows



the cap can be reached through the implementation of Phase 1.  Phase 2 and Phase 3 will
cover the needed reductions needed to maintain the cap load into the future as systems
begin to approach their design capacity.

Refined cost estimates are close to being finalized.  Early analysis using statistical
analysis and a least square regression methodology were shared with workgroup
members at the May 2 meeting.  Workgroup members suggested refining the estimates to
adjust for changes in construction costs by using 2005 indices and eliminating a couple of
outlier systems whose costs are significantly higher due to existing site conditions.
Further adjustments are needed.

Workgroup members developed a recommendation to address the “net zero increase”
issue that has an impact on new development.  The recommendation is to allow the
construction of a new wastewater treatment system needed for the new development if
the system is designed to treat to 8mg/l total nitrogen and 1 mg/L total phosphorus.  The
difference in cost between construction of this system versus construction of a system
that reduces total nitrogen and phosphorus to the limit of technology would be paid by
the developer into a dedicated fund for the construction of other wastewater treatment
systems or nonpoint source best management practices to generate the necessary
additional nutrient credits needed.  A subcommittee of the Point Source workgroup with
additional members that represent the developer perspective is being created to further
evaluate this issue.

The next meeting of the Point Source Workgroup is scheduled for June 19.  However,
due to issues that have been raised concerning the loadings spreadsheet, the cost analysis
and the creation of a subcommittee to further analyze the “net zero increase” issue we are
looking at scheduling an earlier meeting.


